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The last term seems to have gone in so quickly and I am sure pupils and staff 

are keenly looking forward to the Christmas holidays. There has been impressive 

work across our Regional Improvement Collaborative since the summer and a 

spotlight on some of this is within this bulletin. Thank you for continuing to 

participate in our growing conversations; as we have said from the outset, the 

aim of the SWEIC is to add value and share the load by working together. 

Teachers and school leaders at all levels are choosing to be involved in our 

SWEIC perspective – this is a signal that the work is helpful to busy people who 

could choose to be elsewhere.  It is through your help in planning and running 

these forums that the work stays relevant. 

The seconded officers are working on your behalf to deliver the plan we set out to achieve, and I 

continue to meet the four Councils’ chief executives every month to report on our good progress. The 

range of work we are involved in together is noteworthy. This month, some of what I have reported 

includes the SWEIC curricular networks in Technologies and Maths for Secondary practitioners, the 

high uptake to the UNCRC professional learning, the Literacy group who are currently working with 

several local authors with a focus on the promotion and celebration of our rich local heritage, ongoing 

good progress on Play Pedagogy and the work of the ESL/ESOL group which has been highlighted 

as good practice by Education Scotland and the delivery of an ESOL qualification on a virtual 

platform in partnership with Ayrshire College. 

There is more to come next year; I am pleased to see that Primary and Secondary headteacher focus 

groups have been set up to discuss the way forward for the ‘families of schools’ this session.  These 

sessions were both positive and provided the basis for planning next steps with a real focus on 

school improvement through collaborative action research. This is now being further developed with 

Sheelagh, as our Quality Improvement Manager reading through all school improvement plans and 

local authority plans to look for common themes– where we can invite people to lessen the load by 

working together on shared challenges.   

We hope you can get involved throughout 2023. 

 

As the holiday approaches I want to thank you for the work you do to support your colleagues across 
East, North and South Ayrshire and Dumfries and Galloway. Our communities are special, and our 
schools play a critical role within them. 

https://twitter.com/sweic2019
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/sweic/
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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/sweic/?p=2003
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/sweic/?page_id=103
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/sweic/?p=1904
https://www.myjobscotland.gov.uk/councils/dumfries-galloway-council/jobs/quality-improvement-manager-sweic-306925

